DRAFT MINUTES
Swanton Selectboard

Special Meeting
December 14, 2017

ATTENDANCE: Chair Joel Clark (by phone), Vice Chair James Guilmette, Daniel Billado, L. John Lavoie, Jeff Raleigh, and Town Administrator David Jescavage.  Public Present: Tim Smith and Gordon Winters.
A. Call To Order
1) Vice Chair Guilmette called the special meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.

B. Agenda Review

1) No items were added or changed.

C. Discuss MOU Agreement

1) Vice Chair Guilmette opened the discussion of the MOU.  Chair Clark  

called in by phone and noted that he had emailed the latest version of the MOU the previous evening.  The Town Administrator made copies of the newest version for everyone in attendance.  The MOU is a Memorandum of Understanding between the Village of Swanton, the Town of Swanton, the  

Franklin County Industrial Development Corporation, Maquam Holdings-Canada Street, LLC, and BMTM Corporation to retain jobs and promote economic development in Swanton.  
It was noted that item #6 had been expanded and that an item #12 had been added.  Item #6 does not deal with Town business.  Item #12 deals with future actions and meetings of the parties participating in the agreement.  Item #8 deals with the Town’s plan to offer a tax stabilization plan to David Fosgate for his new development on Robin Hood Drive.  The tax stabilization plan will be on the Selectboard’s agenda for December 14, 2017.  Gordon Winters thanked the Selectboard for reviewing the MOU and stated that the agreement was good for the Town. Tim Smith also stated that it was a good agreement.  The Selectmen briefly discussed the MOU and concluded that it was satisfactory for Town purposes.  
                   Joel Clark made a motion, seconded by Dan Billado, to approve the newest 

                   version of the MOU as written and delegate the Town Administrator to sign 
                   it.  During discussion, Tim Smith explained that the other parties to the MOU 

                   may want to tweak some provisions in the MOU that pertain to them. Based 

                   on this new information, Dan withdrew his second and the first motion failed 
                   for lack of a second.  Joel then made another motion, seconded by Dan, to 

                   approve the newest MOU and delegate the Town Administrator to sign it if 

                  after reviewing any additional changes made by other parties, the Town 

                  Administrator determines that the Town’s interests are not affected by them.

                  There was no further discussion. The motion carried.  Gordon Winters again 

                  thanked the Selectboard for acting on the MOU.  Tim Smith will advise the 

                  Town Administrator of the time and place for the signing.
D. Adjournment

       1)  Dan Billado made a motion to adjourn, seconded by John Lavoie, to adjourn 

            the special meeting at 7:18 a.m. The motion carried.
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